
April 20, 2000

Dear Mr. Delaney:

Sincerely,
I I

VAC:cmh 
cc: Charles Maynard

I would like to congratulate you on your re-appointment as a member of The 
Providence Center Board of Trustees for a term to expire on December 1, 2004.

Mr. Lionel Delaney
15 Lyndhurst Avenue
Providence, Rhode Island 02908

City Hall • Providence, Rhode Island 02903*1789 • (401)421-7740 • TDD (401) 751-0203 
www.providencerl.com

I applaud you for your commitment to building the future of our City. I look 
forward to working with you in the upcoming months. I extend my best personal wishes.

Executive Office, City of Providence, Rhode Island 
VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR. 
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VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR. 
Mayor of Providence
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THE SAME BE RECEIVED.



April 20, 2000

Dear Mr. Feldman:

Sincerely,

(JI
VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR. / '
Mayor of Providence /Mayor of Providence

MAY

VAC:cmh 
cc: Charles Maynard

I would like to congratulate you on your re-appointment as a member of The 
Providence Center Board of Trustees for a term to expire on December 1, 2004.

City Hall • Providence, Rhode Island 02903-1789 • (401)421-7740 • TDD (401) 751-0203 
www.providenceri.com

Mr. Charles Feldman
20 Randall Street, Apt. 6F
Providence, Rhode Island 02904

I applaud you for your commitment to building the future of our City. I look 
forward to working with you in the upcoming months. I extend my best personal wishes.

Executive Office, City of Providence, Rhode Island
VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR. 

MAYOR

2000



April 20, 2000

Dear Ms. Cohen:

Sincerely,

VAC:cmh 
cc: Charles Maynard

I would like to congratulate you on your re-appointment as a member of The
Providence Center Board of Trustees for a term to expire on December 1, 2004.

Ms. Linda M. Cohen
95 President Avenue
Providence, Rhode Island 02906

City Hall • Providence, Rhode Island 02903-1789 • (401)421-7740 • TOD (401) 751-0203 
www.providenceri.com

VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR 
Mayor of Providence

I applaud you for your commitment to building the future of our City. I look 
forward to working with you in the upcoming months. I extend my best personal wishes.

Executive Office, City of Providence, Rhode Island
VINCENT A. CIANCI. JR. 
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THE SAME BE RECEIVED.


